
Campus Update 2-22-21 

Subject: Campus Update 2/22/21 

Dear Colleagues, 

I am writing to share an update on two recent bias incidents on the Storrs campus. 

On Friday, a swastika was found drawn on the wall of the men’s bathroom in the 
Biology/Physics Building. Later that day, the University was also informed of graffiti of an 
anti-Black racial slur discovered in the same facility. These actions are abhorrent and 
harmful to the diverse students, faculty, and staff who call UConn home. 

We are appreciative of the individuals who reported the graffiti to the University through 
inform.uconn.edu. The UConn Police are investigating the incident and University 
administration is following bias response protocol. The graffiti has been removed, after the 
police were able to document it.  At this time, the individual or individuals responsible have 
not been identified. Although it is likely that additional investigative leads will be limited, 
should the individuals responsible be identified, we will share that information. 

Our bias response protocol has several objectives, including raising awareness when 
these incidents occur, providing information about the University’s response, and offering 
resources to support affected communities and educate our community. Given the public 
location of this incident, we cannot determine all of the populations who may have 
encountered this graffiti, so we are reaching this broader group to ask for your help in 
sharing this information and resources with your faculty, staff, and students. 

A list of resources to consult: 

• InForm 
• Office for Diversity and Inclusion 
• African American Cultural Center 
• Africana Studies Institute 
• Dean of Students 
• Faith at UConn 
• Center for Judaic Studies and Contemporary Life 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Finform.uconn.edu%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cdavid.dalessandro%40uconn.edu%7C5a92f7bd31f044bf4f9608d8d755944f%7C17f1a87e2a254eaab9df9d439034b080%7C0%7C0%7C637496109841036550%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=kDPVJAty%2Be%2BQo0tbUJ6eCjoiLjgj0PXj9lB8v02ztmw%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdos.uconn.edu%2Fbias-reporting-2%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cdavid.dalessandro%40uconn.edu%7C5a92f7bd31f044bf4f9608d8d755944f%7C17f1a87e2a254eaab9df9d439034b080%7C0%7C0%7C637496109841036550%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=b3T%2Brk1kmHkq8NBOMWvLWrGm3xdrF1uCHmUJZQVPzLo%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdos.uconn.edu%2Fbias-incident-summary%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cdavid.dalessandro%40uconn.edu%7C5a92f7bd31f044bf4f9608d8d755944f%7C17f1a87e2a254eaab9df9d439034b080%7C0%7C0%7C637496109841046547%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=JhdqwLGimHAYOBUO9%2FgB8Fz0br0vLZDPDkHvo48UnuE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Finform.uconn.edu%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cdavid.dalessandro%40uconn.edu%7C5a92f7bd31f044bf4f9608d8d755944f%7C17f1a87e2a254eaab9df9d439034b080%7C0%7C0%7C637496109841046547%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=xhALLoo2keAUAWPLXyzNw5WOPVaEQG%2FinJ30Bxi1ke0%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdiversity.uconn.edu%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cdavid.dalessandro%40uconn.edu%7C5a92f7bd31f044bf4f9608d8d755944f%7C17f1a87e2a254eaab9df9d439034b080%7C0%7C0%7C637496109841056542%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=%2F5Q59pPFUk%2FzMutKAMWqqieSM4K1pFgt5nG2xevqwME%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faacc.uconn.edu%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cdavid.dalessandro%40uconn.edu%7C5a92f7bd31f044bf4f9608d8d755944f%7C17f1a87e2a254eaab9df9d439034b080%7C0%7C0%7C637496109841066542%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=X6RHVeC%2Bg4OtmQBnSGrPSdW8MCXprh3mWIFKkuJLtb0%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fafricana.uconn.edu%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cdavid.dalessandro%40uconn.edu%7C5a92f7bd31f044bf4f9608d8d755944f%7C17f1a87e2a254eaab9df9d439034b080%7C0%7C0%7C637496109841066542%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=qLrHz74Y358%2B4AQL0j1sMTxO0DAJYz8fNKtFksmI%2B6Y%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdos.uconn.edu%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cdavid.dalessandro%40uconn.edu%7C5a92f7bd31f044bf4f9608d8d755944f%7C17f1a87e2a254eaab9df9d439034b080%7C0%7C0%7C637496109841076530%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=ptuZU0PW6hvTuShOLNT1gt8iLO3rlvt2Ki%2FiVYrXRa8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffaith.studentaffairs.uconn.edu%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cdavid.dalessandro%40uconn.edu%7C5a92f7bd31f044bf4f9608d8d755944f%7C17f1a87e2a254eaab9df9d439034b080%7C0%7C0%7C637496109841076530%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=igoCwHx%2FyH72DdU5WBCYD7YhlwAEwGKrwowhTbMu0gM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fjudaicstudies.uconn.edu%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cdavid.dalessandro%40uconn.edu%7C5a92f7bd31f044bf4f9608d8d755944f%7C17f1a87e2a254eaab9df9d439034b080%7C0%7C0%7C637496109841086528%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=vO%2BHSqYIsfVS8lf8ZN72E8OAg9AasBsY5DK%2BmprQvss%3D&reserved=0


These incidents are troubling and show we still have work to do in building a community 
and culture that is inclusive of all our diverse members. We appreciate your partnership as 
leaders in identifying bias incidents and connecting your communities to resources to 
recognize and respond to acts that threaten the safety and well-being of members of our 
community. 

If you have further questions, you are welcome to reach out to any member of the Provost’s 
Office leadership team, the Office for Diversity and Inclusion, and the Dean of Students. 

Sincerely, 

Carl 

Carl Lejuez 

Provost and Executive Vice President for Academic Affairs 
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